Update on the Shop on the Cross, Drybrook, Forest of Dean
 

It's seems a lifetime ago that the initial vision for the Shop on the Cross took shape in summer 2009. The empty former Co-op branch premises in the middle of Drybrook seemed to speak to us at church as wanting to be used for the benefit of the community and in early autumn that year the rector Nick Bromfield and a small steering group decided that the church wanted to go for it and run a church-based Christian charity shop where we would give away all the profits for the benefit of local charities, causes and individuals. Since then, the Shop has been truly blessed and has grown from strength to strength, with a full-time volunteer manager Denise Hodgkins and an incredible unpaid staff who keep the Shop open and running and accepting donations week in and week out. Since the opening of the Shop in November 2009 by Radio Gloucestershire Faith programme presenter Richard Atkins, the Shop's trustees have given away £20,000 to local charities and groups, schools and doctors' surgeries, lunch clubs for the elderly and 'special needs' groups and helped to fund a Church youth worker on the east of the Forest and through the whole Forest of Dean district. In November 2012, the Shop was recognised and won the Community Enterprise Award from the Forest of Dean District Council and The Forester newspaper at a prestigious awards ceremony and the citation and glass plaque stand proudly in the Shop for all to see.
